       Workshop Meeting
Tuesday, March 26, 2019
The Workshop Meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was held on Tuesday, 
March 26, 2019 at Fire District Headquarters, 1 Leverich Place, Huntington, NY.  Present were Chairman Andre Sorrentino, Vice Chairman Thomas Brown and Commissioners Edmund M. Erickson, Thomas Collins and Michael Plant.  Fire District Secretary/Deputy Treasurer Karla Wright was also in attendance.   
The Workshop Meeting began with a Salute to the Flag and was called to order at 7pm.
· Request the Board approve the March Workshop/Early bills.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the March Workshop/Early bills.  Motion unanimously carried.
· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $82,528.70 to JW Hirschfeld Agency, Inc. for the renewal of the Commercial Insurance policy (property, portable equipment, auto, general liability and crime) and the Accident & Sickness policy that are both effective April 4, 2019 – April 4, 2020.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the expenditure of $82,528.70 to JW Hirschfeld Agency, Inc. for the renewal of Commercial Insurance policy and Accident & Sickness policy.  Motion unanimously carried.   Breakdown is as follows:

· Commercial Policy is $69,419.70

· Accident & Sickness Policy is $13,109.00

· Susan Hirschfeld of JW Hirschfeld Agency, Inc. called to let the Board know that Chubb Insurance which is our carrier for the Cancer Policy has approved to include coverage for eligible members for “any type of cancer”.  If the Board wishes to add this coverage to our current policy, it would be for the 32 men that are eligible at a cost of $51 each member prorated to January 1, 2019.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved to upgrade the original Cancer Policy to include the additional coverage for all types of cancer.  Susan Hirschfeld will be informed to update the policy.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Town of Huntington Fire Districts Officers Association Meeting.  Requesting the use of the meeting hall for the next meeting of the TOHFDOA at HQ on Thursday, April 25th including refreshments at a cost not to exceed $1,500.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the use of the meeting hall and refreshments at a cost not to exceed $1,500.  Motion unanimously carried.
· Spring/Summer Newsletter:  The Board agreed that we will publish a Spring/Summer newsletter.  Will notify Jamie Stanco from Progressive Marketing Group to schedule an appointment to discuss the issue.  
· Received completed appraisal and invoice from John Breslin for the appraisal of Lloyd Harbor Road West of Fiddlers Green Drive in Lloyd Neck, NY.  After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the expenditure of $1,200 to John Breslin for the appraisal of Lloyd Neck property.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve for Nick Ambrosio to attend the Nassau County Safety Officers class and use of a vehicle for transportation on March 28th at Uniondale FD.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved for Nick Ambrosio to attend training and use of a vehicle.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the use of apparatus and equipment for personnel to participate in a joint training with Cold Spring Harbor FD on Sunday, March 31st at 16 Wawapek Road.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the use of apparatus and equipment for members to participate in training with CSH.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve for members to attend and the use of vehicles for a joint training with SCPD and HCFAS at the Paramount on April 1st.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the members to attend and the use of vehicles for a joint training with SCPD and HCFAS.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the attendance and use of vehicles for training at Gershow Recycling on Wednesday, April 10th.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the attendance and use of vehicles for training.  Motion unanimously carried. 

Executive Session

· After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board entered into Executive Session to discuss the following personnel issues regarding members of the department.  Motion unanimously carried.

· Letter from the Law Offices of Anthony DeCarolis in reference to the cost of documentation in electronic format regarding FOIL request.

· Returned a letter to Mr. Anthony DeCarolis stating the cost of documentation in paper format.

· Received a Judicial Subpoena Duces Tectum form the Law Offices of Anthony Capetola. As per Joe Frank, the Board needs to wait until the subpoena is signed off by the judge before documentation can be released. 

· Letter from the Chiefs office in reference to a former member being permitted in building or on grounds of property. 
· Letter from the Chiefs office in reference to resignation letters submitted at the March Board meeting.
· After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board completed the Executive Session portion of the meeting.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Sexual Harassment Policy.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved to update the Sexual Harassment Policy required under New York State law.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve for Marie Caputo and Karla Wright to attend the Suffolk County Fire Districts Secretaries & Treasurers meeting on Tuesday, April 16th at 10am at Bohemia FD including use of a vehicle.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the attendance and use of a vehicle at the Suffolk County Fire Districts Secretaries & Treasurers meeting.  Motion unanimously carried.

· Huntington Rural Cemetery:  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved to have a letter sent to the Huntington Rural Cemetery on behalf of Joe Frank, our Attorney in reference to dumping of debris creating a slope on the East side of the property.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Results of LOSAP Actuarial Projection:  After a motion by Comm. Erickson,      seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved increasing the monthly payment to $30 and the age will remain at 60 years old for entitlement to begin.  This change requires a public vote by the residents of the Huntington Fire District, this vote will take place on Tuesday, December 10, 2019.  If the vote passes to raise the amount to $30 at age 60, the effective date of this change will become effective on January 1, 2020.  The original request to change benefit to the age of 55 has been denied at this time due to budgetary factors.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· The Chiefs office submitted a Corrective Action Form that they would like the Board to review for the April Board Meeting.   
After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Collins the meeting was adjourned at 9pm.







Respectfully Submitted,







Karla E. Wright







Fire District Secretary/Deputy Treasurer
cc:  Joseph Frank, Attorney at Law   


